## **DECATUR COUNTY REDEVELOPMENT COMMISSION**

## **MINUTES- NOVEMBER 15, 2023**

The Decatur County Redevelopment Commission regular meeting was opened at 5:30 pm by President Don Schilling at the Decatur County Courthouse.

County RDC members present were President Don Schilling, Brian Keith, Todd Mauer, Danny Peters, Matt Miller and Chris Bower.

Others present: Steve Ruble- Strand Engineering, Commissioner Mark Koors and Sheriff Bill Meyerrose.

Minutes of the meeting from October 18, 2023 were read and approved unanimously.

Steve Ruble gave an update on the Decatur County Highway Garage. Construction is ahead of schedule and by December 1<sup>st</sup> will be substantially complete and under budget. Mark Koors expressed his thanks to the Board for helping to finance the project.

Don presented an invoice from Strand Engineering for \$3730.00 for work on the County Highway Garage. Chris Bower motioned to approve. Danny Peters- second. Approved unanimously. Don then presented an invoice from GM Development, Payment #13- in the amount of \$1,071,663.74. Matt Miller motioned to approve, Chris Bower-second. Approved unanimously.

Sheriff Bill Meyerrose spoke to the Board about a new Polaris Ranger ATV for the Sheriff's Department and requested financial assistance. The Sheriff spoke about many needs and uses for the vehicle. He also added that with the expected amount of visitors to the City and County next April due to the solar eclipse, that the ATV would be very beneficial. Chris Bower motioned to finance the ATV at the list price of \$37,708.65, subject to any grants the may be available. Matt Miller-second. Approved unanimously.

Don spoke briefly about a new mission statement for the RDC and the County website.

The next regular meeting is scheduled for December 20, 2023 at the Courthouse at 5:30 pm.

With no further business, Danny Peters motioned to adjourn, Chris Bower - second, meeting adjourned at 5:55 pm.

	Dunnisland
	President
Attost:	
Attest:	
	Secretary